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Mr Neil Laurie
The Clerk of the Parliament
Queensland Parliamentary Service
Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000

DearMr~eN~
Re: petitions received by the Queensland Legislative Assembly

Thank you for your letter of 20 April 2007 with petitions No. 809-07 and No. 811-07
from the Burrum Heads Blue Water Boat Club, requesting that the State liaise with
Hervey Bay City Council about the need for a new boat launching facility at Lions Park at
Burrum Heads.

Queensland Transport (QT) operates a Boating Infrastructure Capital and Maintenance
Program (BICMP) that provides recreational boating facilities throughout Queensland.
The BICMP is a cooperative program between QT and Local Governments. Under this
program, the Local Government must justify to itself the need for facilities and provide
the land based facilities, such as road access and car/trailer parking. QT provides the boat
ramp structure part of the project.

To have a project proposal accepted on the BICMP, Council must submit a project
proposal to QT that conforms to policy and agrees to provide the land based infrastructure
for the facility.

QT officers have advised that for a number of years now, there has been talk of a new
boat ramp proposal in the vicinity of Lions Park but an exact location has never been
identified and a formal submission from Hervey Bay City Council has not been received.
Until a formal submission for this project has been received, QT cannot proceed further as
any proposal must be initiated by Council.
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2 7 JUN 2007

Mr Bill Cardiff
Chairman
Boat Ramp Committee
Burrum Heads Blue Water Boat Club
20 Orchid Drive
Burrum Heads Qld 4659

Dear Mr Cardiff

Re: newall-weather boat ramp at Burrum Heads

Thank you for your letter of2 April 2007 to the HonourableAndrew Fraser MP, Minister
for Local Government, Planning and Sport requestingan additionalall-weather boat ramp
in the Lions Park area of Burrum Heads. Your letter was forwarded to the Minister for
Transport and Main Roads, the Honourable Paul Lucas MP as the Minister responsible
for the provision of recreational boating inftastructure. The Minister has asked that I
reply on his behalf.

Queensland Transport (QT) operates a Boating Infrastructure Capital and Maintenance
Program (BICMP) that provides recreational boating facilities throughout Queensland.
The BICMP is a cooperative program between QT and Local Governments. Under this
program, the Local Government must justify to itself the need for facilities and provide
the land based facilities, such as road access and car/trailerparking. QT provides the boat
ramp structure part of the project.

To have a project proposal accepted on the BICMP, Council must submit a project
proposal to QT that conforms to policy and agrees to providethe land based infrastructure
forthe facility. .

QT officers have advised that for a number of years now, there has been talk of a new
boat ramp proposal in the vicinity of Lions Park but an exact location has never been
identified and a formal submission ftom Hervey Bay City Council has not been received.
Until a formal submission for this projecthas been received,QT cannot proceed further as
any proposal must be initiatedby Council.
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